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POWER CONTROL ROOM STRIKE

As we are all aware our members in the power control room have taken strike action from the 1st July to the 15th July.

The strike has lead to night time engineering work not taking place costing £££££££’s due to the inability to discharge traction current.

Additionally we are now being told track checks have not been done on the Piccadilly line for 72 hours and on the Jubilee for 96 hours

How does this affect you?
There may be a situation where you have to detrain or discharge traction current, what do you do in this situation? 

Go through the procedure as normal until it comes to laying an SCD, I would advise/give guidance that no SCD should be placed before a CRID has been used to confirm traction current is discharged. The line controller may try and coax you to continue without using a CRID but I would not recommend it, if pressure is applied and you do feel uncomfortable then Lu have a refusal to work on the grounds of safety policy and you can use this as if the current has not been discharged properly there is an immediate danger to yourself.
I will endeavour to keep you updated on events as we go along but I can say with certainty that track walks are not being done and I will keep you informed of any changes.
Gwyn Pugh

Piccadilly line H&S tier 1 rep.
